
October 15, 2018                                       Fircrest City Council Meeting Minutes – Special 1 
 

CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND ROLL CALL  
Mayor Hunter T. George called the special meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. and led the pledge of 
allegiance. Councilmembers David M. Viafore, Shannon Reynolds, Brett Wittner, Denny 
Waltier, Blake Surina, and Jamie Nixon were present. 
 
AGENDA MODIFICATIONS 
There were none. 
 
PLANNING AND BUILDING FEE SCHEDULE 
Planning and Building Administrator Stahlnecker briefed the Council on the proposed Planning 
and Building fee schedule, stating the presentation was a direct comparison between the current 
fees and the new fees being proposed. Stahlnecker indicated the current proposal incorporated 
the Council comments received at the August study session, and stated that staff was comfortable 
that the proposed increases met the reasonably-based cost recovery requirement after consulting 
with the City Attorney, planning consultant, and building official and conducting further 
research. Stahlnecker requested comments and direction from Council in order to bring the 
proposed schedule of fees to Council at a future meeting for action. Viafore departed at 6:05 
P.M. and returned at 6:06 P.M.  
 
Under Single-Family Dwelling and Duplex, there was a brief discussion regarding mechanical 
and plumbing permits and mechanisms for enforcement as well as the re-roof permit. Viafore 
commented on the re-roof permit not being reasonable; George requested further discussion and 
more information. 
 
Under Multi-Family and Non-Residential, there was a brief discussion on how staff recovered 
their costs from pre-application meetings; Stahlnecker indicated intake fees covered a portion of 
those and pre-deposit in special circumstances. Stahlnecker indicated that applicants were 
responsible for the full cost and were refunded or invoiced depending on the costs. Regarding re-
roof commercial permits, Waltier recommended posting an article in the Town Topics regarding 
required permits and the benefits of the permits; Stahlnecker indicated one would be posted in 
the spring and would utilize the City’s Facebook. 
 
Under the Planning Permits, there was a brief discussion on Home Occupation, Short Term 
Rentals, and Zoning Verification fees. Viafore inquired if Tacoma Fire Department could 
perform the short term inspections as it related to safety; Stahlnecker indicated she would review 
the contract to determine if it was include in the scope of work for residential inspections. 
Viafore inquired about the liability exposure regarding zoning verification; Stahlnecker indicated 
she would review it with the City Attorney to ensure the City was including the proper language 
to minimize liability. 
 
Under Land Use Applications, Stahlnecker indicated the proposed changes would establish fees 
based on project type as they shared the same process, which would result in the same intake fee, 
and stated the proposed changes would eliminate different fees for different sizes. Stahlnecker 
provided a brief background on each project type and how often the City received project type 
applications. 
 






